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MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

Executive Committee

Wednesday, April 23, 2008
65 Mitchell Blvd., Suite 200-A
San Rafael, CA 94903
MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
OTHERS PRESENT
Debbie Stutsman, San Anselmo (Chair)
Judy Schriebman, LGVSD
Matthew Hymel, County of Marin
Tamara Hull, JPA LTF
Dan Keen, Novato
Bruce Baum, Green Coalition

Ken Nordhoff, San Rafael
Kerry Mazzoni

Trip Allen, JPA LTF

MEMBERS ABSENT 
Iavarone, Mill Valley Refuse Service
George Rodericks, Town of Belvedere
John Maher, Maher Accountancy


Monica Devinanzi, Redwood Landfill
Jim 
STAFF PRESENT
Ellen Hopkins, ZW Compost CAC
Michael Frost, JPA
Dave Della Zappa, Mill Valley Refuse
Alex Soulard, JPA
Ruth Beckner, Master Gardener

Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Empire Disposal

Jessica Jones, Redwood Landfill
Call to Order The Executive Committee meeting came to order at 10:02 AM.

1. Approve Executive Committee minutes from January 23, 2008.  M/s Keen, Nordhoff to approve the January 23, 2008 Executive Committee meeting minutes.  Bruce Baum commented that public statements in the minutes are not verbatim and the minutes are summary. There was no further comment.  The motion was unanimously approved.
2. Report on Current Staff Activities and Approve Letter of Support Re: AB 2058, Plastic Bag Diversion:  Staff reported numerous ongoing projects including bag distribution in conjunction with the Bay Area Recycling Outreach Coalition (BayROC), advertising, public outreach and draft bag ordinances.  Staff also reported on legislative support.  M/s to approve the signature and submittal of a support letter for AB 2058 Keen, Nordhoff.  The motion was unanimously approved.
3. FY 08-09 Budget, Budget Sub-Committee Recommendation and Fee Schedule.  Staff reported that the budget has been reviewed and recommended by the budget subcommittee.  Staff noted fee schedule use 2007 disposal, allocates zero waste funds, includes three satellite HHW collection events and staff and rent costs are contract amounts.  The Committee discussed the proposed budget with staff and Redwood Landfill’s Final Environmental Impact Report (FEIR).  Staff noted if Redwood’s FEIR is not certified it may be necessary to move funds from reserves to fund a disposal facility siting process, per Marin’s Integrated Waste Management Plan.  Members of the public commented on the following: the need for funding for a Zero Waste Manager, the increase of the waste disposal fees, composting and Zero Waste Planning.  Bruce Baum commented the budget assumes the FEIR will be approved, the need for a mitigation fee and a zero waste fee should fund a professional director.  There were no further comment.  M/s Keen, Hymel to recommend the budget for adoption by the JPA Board.  The motion was unanimously approved.

4. Responses to Zero Waste Request for Information –Staff reported that a Request For Information (RFI) had been released and three responses were submitted.  The three contractors were HDR, R3 and SCS Engineering.  After evaluating the responses staff determined that HDR and R3 had the most Zero Waste experience.  Some options to consider by committee are to select a consultant, select a contractor to perform preliminary research or select a consultant based on RFI responses.  The Committee discussed having members of Board and staff interview the three firms.  Nordhoff volunteered to be on the panel as a representative of the Executive Board.  M/s Keen, Nordhoff to have the Executive Committee, a member from the JPA and staff interview the applicants and return to the Executive Committee with a recommendation. The motion was approved unanimously. 
5. Redwood Landfill Presentation by Jessica Jones.  Staff reported the Final Environmental Impact Report (FEIR) released in March of 2008 re-estimated Redwood Landfill’s permitted disposal capacity below 15 years of minimum landfill capacity.  The Marin County Planning Commission is holding two public hearings on the FEIR on April 28th and again on May 5th,before determining to certify the FEIR.  Jessica Jones of Redwood Landfill discussed the EIR in stating that disposal activities will stay the same, including remaining at 1,290 tons per day. The new plan will include developing a 400 tons per day Construction and Demolition Materials Recovery Facility, Food Waste Composting and a landfill gas-to-energy project.  Jones stated there will be an increase in public services by providing mulch, public disposal and recycling areas.  Public commented there needs to be more focus on the methane gas capture system and that Redwood Landfill should be seen as a local energy source.  Jones answered questions regarding digesters, traffics and the Resource Recovery Park and Jones explained that composting and other activities are already in the EIR, and that under the Mitigated Alternative, new projects will be introduced.
6. JPA Audit and Financial Statements for year ending June 30, 2007.  Staff reported that, overall, the JPA financial situation is healthy.  There has been a delay in invoices for the Household Hazardous Waste Facility (HHW).  Hymel asked if the lag time with invoices will be a recurring event.  Maher stated that the audit may use an encumbrance or financial statement.  Staff reported they are planning to book estimated costs at the close of year and adjust the estimates once the actual are received.  M/s Nordhoff, Keen to forward to and recommend the JPA receive the Audit and Financial Statements.  The motion was unanimously approved.
7. AB 939 Local Task Force Update.  Staff reported that subcommittees have been working on various emerging issues including can rates, foodwaste and the Construction and Demolition Ordinance.
8. Open Time.  Bruce Baum stated disposal capacity documented in the Five Year Report submitted in January has since been updated and, therefore, the Five Year Report is inaccurate.  Staff stated disposal capacity is reported to the State annually with Marin’s submission of the Annual Report.
9. Adjourn.
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